PRESIDENT’S COMMUNIQUE NO. 1 (July 2006)

Welcome to a new Toastmasters year 2006/2007.
As time during our meetings is restricted and sometimes issues and items get pushed aside, I thought I’d send this communiqué to you to assist in keeping you informed and progressing with issues that may not need to be raised during meetings.
Please take the time to read and respond where requested.  ACS is your club.  Your membership is appreciated as it will not only help you, but will help other members, potential members and Toastmasters as an organisation.
The ACS Executive Committee is here to help you achieve your goals which in turn help to achieve goals set by Toastmasters International.  We all need to ensure we are getting value for money and have fun along the way to achieving those goals.
I request you look through the attached documents (Membership Listing 2006/7, Executive Listing and contact details 2006/7, Summary of Executive Minutes July 2006, Individual/Club Success Questionnaire, Plan for 2006/7) and provide response or comment.  Without your input we are unable to help you to achieve your goals.

An important issue at the moment is our venue.  We need to consider a venue that is accessible and affordable.  This is an urgent task.  You are requested to email me by 31 August to let me know whether you are interested in being on the committee and/or if you have any suggestions re possible venue that may be followed up by the committee. The aim is to have a venue by 31 September.

Club Officer training is coming up in the next 3 months and anyone interested in going along is most welcome.  Please consider this wonderful learning opportunity.

I look forward to the following year as your club President and if there is anything I may be able to do to make your year in Toastmasters that little bit more enjoyable, please let me know.  Any comments, suggestion for improvement or feedback is encouraged and will be welcomed.

I hope to see you at the next meeting.

Regards,
Jenni Parkin

President ACS Toastmasters 2006/7

MEMBERSHIP LISTING FOR 2006/7

ORDINARY MEMBERS

	NAME
	EMAIL
	DAY PHONE
	STATUS

	Alex Stratton – Funk
	kaiyar@tpg.com.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Enid Balmer
	enid.balmer@itsa.gov.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Sheryl Dickerson
	Sheryl@boundariesunlimited.com.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Marina Bruno
	marina.bruno@csa.gov.au, marinabruno@aapt.net.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Elizabeth Rowland
	elizabethr@powerup.com.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Emma Downing
	e.downing@qut.edu.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Stuart O'Donoghue
	stuart@jawbone.com.au , sodo2380@bigpond.net.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Wilma Schouten
	wilma.schouten@facs.gov.au , wilma.schouten@facsia.gov.au' jiw@ugconnect.net.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Wendy Casey
	wendy.casey@dpi.qld.gov.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Jennifer Marshall
	pindari@mail.com
	
	ACTIVE

	Ian Rennie
	ian.rennie@ato.gov.au
	
	INACTIVE

	Gillian Rennie
	gillian.rennie@csa.gov.au
	
	INACTIVE

	Jenni Parkin
	jenni.parkin@csa.gov.au , atparkin@tpg.com.au
	30014620
	ACTIVE

	Karen Harte
	karen.harte@ato.gov.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Tom Smith
	tom.smith@csa.gov.au , tom.smith1@bigpond.com
	
	RETIRING

	Robyn Crago
	robyn.crago@csa.gov.au
	
	INACTIVE

	Leanne Erian
	leanne.erian@itsa.gov.au
	
	ACTIVE

	Warwick Faint
	warwick.faint@workcoverqld.com.au
	
	ACTIVE


EXECUTIVE

	POSITION
	OCCUPANT
	CONTACT NO.
	BACKUP

	President 
	Jenni Parkin
	
	Warwick Faint

Wilma Schouten

	VP Education 
	Warwick Faint
	
	

	VP Membership 
	Karen Harte
	
	Leanne Erian

	VP Public Relations
	Tom Smith (Temporary)
	
	Warwick Faint

	Secretary 
	Jennifer Marshall
	
	

	Treasurer 
	Leanne Erian
	
	

	Sergeant at Arms 
	Marina Bruno
	
	Jennifer Marshall

	Immediate Past President 
	Wilma Schouten
	
	


The Executive Meeting of July 2006 had the following issues raised:

1.
Availability of Executive members attending Executive meetings – need to improve.
2.
Enquiries from people to attend a normal meeting – need to establish a strategy to ensure they are made welcome and encouraged to continue to attend and join.

3.
Email list of members and interested people – need to ensure this is current and up dated regularly to enable efficient and effective communication

4.
Flyers for members to leave in their work places – Warwick will provide these to members. 

5.
Bank balance exceeds constitution amount so need to consider purchasing resources for club – What do members suggest to be purchased.
6.
Venue - need to be more consistent with our venue. FACS Training room is sometimes pre booked. Wilma will enquire whether we can use the 6th floor room again. Suggestion put forward to appoint a Venue Committee to find a more consistent/accessible venue.
7.
Meeting date change - Aug16 is the Ekka holiday – proposal and agreement to move meeting to following week Aug 23.

8.
Remaining Executive members need to be voted in.  New Executive manuals have arrived and have been distributed – if you haven’t got yours please contact President (Jenni).

9.
Club Success Plan – This is attached.  All members are requested to return email with individual plans by 31 August.
10.
Club Coach – Proposal to get a Coach for our club to assist with building up membership and assistance generally.  Our membership stands at 14.  

11.
Contests – These will not be conducted this year due to insufficient members.

CLUB SUCCESS PLAN – INDIVIDUAL QUESTIONNAIRE
	Are you interested in achieving an Award by 30 April 2007?
	Yes / No

If yes, which one/s:

· CTM

· ATMB

· ATMS

· ATMG

· CL

· AL

· DTM



	How many speeches do you need to complete?
	

	Do you have dates you would like to deliver your speech/es?

Note – prepare your speech and bring it to every meeting just in case a scheduled speaker is unable to speak on that day.  This will help you to achieve your goal.


	Yes / No

If yes, please provide date/s you wish to be scheduled to deliver your speech/es?



	How may the club be able to assist you in reaching your goal?
	

	Do you have any ideas about how we may be able to increase membership?
	Yes / No

Please provide your ideas on the back of this page.

	Do you have anyone who may be interested in visiting/joining?

You are encouraged to invite/bring them along to the next meeting or provide the VPM with their contact details so an agenda may be able to be sent to them.


	Name
Contact No or Email


	Are you interested in learning how to do an executive position?

Note – there is always opportunity to buddy with the current executive members to learn the ropes.  Succession planning for positions is critical to the ongoing viability of a club.
	Yes / No

If yes, which one/s:

· Sergeant at Arms

· Secretary

· Treasurer

· VP Public Relations

· VP Education

· President




